I thoroughly enjoyed attending the careers convention a couple of weeks ago. It was a very informative and interesting evening. Everyone was lovely and had lots of information to share about their career. 
My first talk was about Speech and Language Therapy. It was taken by Mrs Sheryl Jenkins. Mrs Jenkins was very inviting and obviously loved her job. She told us about what type of people a speech and language therapist would work with, what subjects we would need and even gave us some websites so as we could do some more research (NHS and Royal College). Mrs Jenkins then told us about the projects she was working on. She has her own business in the works and is also trying to create a more friendly website for her patients. Overall, I learnt quite a lot that I did not know from this talk and really enjoyed it. Sheryl was so lovely and made everyone feel comfortable to ask questions. 
My second talk of the night was on Physiotherapy. It was taken by Mrs Judith Wright. Mrs Wright had us engaged from the start. She made the talk fun and interesting by bringing models of different muscles and bones and we had to guess what they were. The muscle was our shoulder blade muscles and the bone was our spine. Then she showed us examples of some of the exercise she does with her patients. Even better, she got people from the audience to do them! After this, Judith started her talk. She gave us lots of information and used several videos to put her words into simpler form. Afterwards, we got to ask loads of questions and she happily answered them all in great detail. 
After I had been to my two main talks, I went and spoke to lots of other people. This included Primary Teaching by Mr Mark Beattie, Dietetics by Miss Judith Thompson, Social Work by Ms Teresa Dillon and Ms Aileen McMaster and Languages at Work by Dr Laura McGinnis. Even though I was not at their main talks, I was still given lots of information about their careers and enjoyed talking one-on-one with them. At 8:00pm we were also joined by some of our older students. Lastly, there was also a range of University information stands in the Assembly Hall. My mum and I did not really have time to speak to anyone but we did have a brief look around and it looked great.
Overall I had a wonderful night speaking to everyone and learning about their profession. I learnt lots of new things about different jobs as everyone was so open to questions and gave great detail in their answers. I could tell everyone there loved their job and that made the talks really enjoyable. The careers convention was a great night and I am so glad that our school offers it. It was a great and fun way of learning about different jobs and has opened my eyes to many new ones!
Caitlin Graham
10D/10-5
Careers teacher: Mr Turtle 
